Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a workshop to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: November 9, 2017, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.
PLACE: UF/IFAS Southwest Florida Research and Education Center, 2685 S.R. 29 North, Immokalee, Florida 34142
In the event of a tropical storm or hurricane, the alternate meeting date is Tuesday, November 14, 2017 at the same time and location.
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District One, will hold an Alternatives Public Workshop to discuss the SR 29 Project Development & Environment (PD&E) Study in Collier County, Florida. The study area is along existing SR 29 from Oil Well Road to south of SR 82. The FDOT began this PD&E Study in 2007. Scheduled completion is late 2018. FDOT held an initial Alternatives Public Workshop on April 3, 2014. Since that time, FDOT has been conducting further analyses on the alternatives presented at the previous Alternatives Public Workshop and incorporating public comments where feasible. The purpose of this meeting is to present and obtain comments on the refined project alternatives so that the Department can select recommended alternatives to be carried forward to a public hearing.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Gwen G. Pipkin, Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation at (863)519-2375 or gwen.pipkin@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Jamie Schley, District One Title VI Coordinator, (863)519-2573, jamie.schley@dot.state.fl.us, at least seven (7) days prior to the meeting. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Gwen G. Pipkin, Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation at (863)519-2375 or gwen.pipkin@dot.state.fl.us.
